
Selectpersons Meeting 

September 12, 2012 

 

 
Call to order: Mary Lee Rounds called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM 

 

Selectpersons present: Mary Lee Rounds, Beverly Bradstreet, and Mike 

Getchell  

 

Also present: Winston Higgins, Andy Clark and Mike Spaulding. 

 

The minutes from last two selectmen’s meetings was accepted. 

 

The Select board voted to appoint Jeanne Siviski and Marianne Cogswell an 

as an alternate to the Planning Board and Marc Gilbert as a member until the 

Town meeting of 2013. 

 

Dialog about the Animal control officer was held concerning his lack of 

enforcing the dog licensing law. The town of Albion will lose a significant 

amount of money if he does not collect the fees and fines. 

 

Mary Lee Rounds made a motion to purchase eighteen road signs. Mike 

Getchell 2
nd

 the motion, all in favor and passed. The amount of the road 

signs will be about $220.00. The signs have become missing, it is imperative 

for safety reasons to have these signs in place. 

 

A notice will be placed in the Town Line and other outlets to inform the 

citizens of Albion that they must have their mailboxes installed correctly 

according to the USPS. If their mailbox is not up to USPS standards and the 

plow truck damages or destroys it, neither the Town of Albion nor the plow 

contractor can be held responsibly. 

 

Contract with NITRAM was signed for winter maintenance of Albion’s 

roads. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Mike Getchell 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 


